
          
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

It was my absolute privilege to attend Camp Wyuna with the Year 5 &                                                              
Year 6 students. Sincere thanks is                                                                                                                           
extended to our parents for phenomenal                                                                                                                    
camp preparation with their children and                                                                                                            to 
attending staff members Mr. Burke,                                                                                                                                        
Miss Surkitt and Ms G for their tireless                                                                                                                  
efforts and enthusiasm over four days                                                                                                                        ( 

& nights).      (students’ article inside) 
Photo display at school asap! 
 
Next term our Year 3 and Year 4 students will have the pleasure of                                                           
attending the Log Cabin Camp in Creswick for three days. We can’t wait! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Best wishes to you all  
for a happy, safe and  
successful holiday period 
ahead.  
Kind regards,  
Sonia & the staff of CPS. ☺             
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Please see Term 3 Calendar draft #1 each fortnightly 

Newsletter will have new events added so please check 

regularly. Thank you!    😊     

 

 
 

 *In 2024 we have a student who has a severe 

allergy to NUTS! 

We will need to do our best to be a NO NUTS 

school, as our students mix with and play with 

each other across the school day. Our junior 

school Buddies will meet for learning activities 

with our senior school Buddies.  Thank you 

sincerely for considering the safety of our 

students as you choose what food is placed in 

your child’s daily snack and lunch box. 

Thursday 27th June 2024 Week 11 

 

Clunes Primary School 

Newsletter  

“Golden Past, Bright Futures” 
Canterbury Street, Vic. 3370 
Telephone (03) 5345 3182 

Email: clunes.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

We learn. We show respect. 
 We are safe. 

 

 

 BREAKFAST CLUB-  😊 

THURSDAYS  & FRIDAYS! 

       

 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:clunes.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fdunrankinps%2Fstatus%2F1033913643665117185&psig=AOvVaw00v9VQyhnMk7OMiA0JL1Iu&ust=1611905018594000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=2ahUKEwi6ydChjL7uAhU7_TgGHQpuAwUQjRx6BAgAEAc
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Japanese Assistant at Clunes PS – Host family required for portions of Semester 2.     

Dear Clunes PS families, We are really looking forward to welcoming our Japanese Assistant; Kaede 
SATO to Clunes Primary School in Week 2 of Term 3. Sensei Sato is currently attending an English 

language school in Sydney, NSW, and will be finishing there on Thursday 18th July. Sensei Sato will be 

visiting Clunes and district in order to further develop her English language skills for the second 6 months of 

this year. 

If you would possibly be interested in acting as host family for part of the experience eg. maybe a weekend? 

please contact Sonia at school for further details.  

We will enjoy a Japanese Day in early Term 4. Sensei Mori is already busily planning it! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
FOR TERM 2  

Our School Values Awards focus on: 

We Learn                                  We Show Respect                              We are Safe 

Our Term 2 You Can Do It focus is:  

Organisation 

Prep /1D – Isabelle, Patrick 1/2MJ – Evalyn, 

2 /3P – Charlie E, Gracie 4 /5S – Willow, Alex 

5/6B – Isaac S, Isla Bus travel Award –  

Performing Arts- Levi 

Visual Arts-  

  Principal’s Award- Year 5 & Year 6 Camp 
Wyuna Campers 
Charlie R, Lachie, Jack, Evalyn, Ethan, Elle 

Physical Education- Patrick LOTE-Japanese- Lucy 

 

We have gratefully received a Clunes Primary School      

T Shirt from the late 1970s this week. (Mrs Longmire 

remembers these T shirts from when she was here at 

school.     ) The T shirt is a fantastic memorabilia piece 

for our 150th birthday celebration next July1st! 

We sincerely thank the McLennan family for the 

donation. 

We’ve also received definite proof (photographic 

evidence) of where a Time Capsule is buried. 

It’s all happening with only a year to go!  
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Term 2 summary:  Our second term of the 2024 school year has been a very engaging, busy and productive one!  

Thank you all for your commitment to our wonderful school and to the ongoing learning and wellbeing successes for our students. 

 

This term we have among other achievements:  

-Conducted weekly Student Leadership Meetings (where possible), including our School Captains and School Vice- 

Captains. Student led Clubs were a feature of the term including Writing Club, Soccer Club, Green Team and Hut (Fort) 

Building! There were one-off clubs too that will begin in Term 3 again, such as Crochet Club, and Rubrik’s Club will 

begin again! Thank you Jake and Izzy!  

-Celebrated weekly Students of the Week! 

-Reaffirmed our class, yard, school bus and community rights and responsibilities with our students, in line with our 

School Values and Positive Behaviour Support and You Can Do It approaches. 

-We celebrated a Beckworth win in the House Athletics Sports but were very proud of all participants! 

-On ANZAC Day, at the Cenotaph, our School Captain, Brock Booth, read Stanza 2 of the Ode to all attending members 

of the wider Clunes community, supported by School Captain, Chloe Velden. School Vice Captains; Xavier Featherston 

and Dyllan Smith readily assisted our School Captains with the wreath laying. James Weston and Elsie Clark wrote and 

delivered moving speeches to the wider community also at the Cenotaph ceremony. Our Guard of Honour is always a very 

moving spectacle. Thank you Prep to Year Six participants! 

-2 x Junior School Council Meetings (JSC) were conducted incorporating Student Voice and Agency into decision making 

within the school. The JSC students provided delicious treats (with support) and Glo products (fundraising) at the P-6 

Disco. It was lovely to be able to provide our parents with a meet a greet social space at this time in the Staff Room too! 

(Following the success of this parent led idea, we will endeavour to always have this as an opportunity from now on).  

-The annual Dept of Ed Attitudes to School Survey was conducted with all year 4, 5 and 6 students. (Results back in T. 3)  

-Staff actively participated in OH & S Meetings and continued to complete multiple modules and compulsory training, 

keeping the safety and wellbeing of all foremost in our minds.   Jan led an Anapen training session for staff. 

Staff Professional Learning and review was heavily focussed on our upcoming School Performance Review. Parents and 

Carers were invited to complete a Satisfaction Survey in relation to this and twenty-five families supported this invitation.    

-Success was had by our students participating in the local Clunes & Division Ballarat Cross Country. 

-39 students participated in the District Llanberris Athletics Sports in Ballarat. Several students will go on to compete at a 

Regional event next term, again at the Llanberris Reserve. 

-2 x very productive School Council Meetings were conducted. 

-The Mother’s Day stall was very well supported. (Thank you!) 

-Our Thursday Hot Lunches were very popular! (Thank you!) 

-Our Walking Track/ EB training track around the perimeter of the school got a real workout, backed up by ‘Go Noodle’ 

indoors when the weather was inclement…. Walk to School was very well supported!  

-Various facilities/grounds projects commenced/were completed to improve an overall positive and safe working and 

learning environment for the school. A Working Bee was supported by a small number of hard- working families. Please 

support our Term 3 Working Bee when it is scheduled!  Our Junior (Internal Toilets) upgrade was completed! 

-Our Parents/ Fundraising Group superstars tried to meet monthly and some parents were able to attend. We actively 

encourage other parents to become involved in Parents /Fundraising Group meetings and activities. A T. 3 schedule is out! 

-School Review, The Resilience Project, Literacy, Numeracy, Student Voice and Agency, Respectful Relationships, Goal 

Setting and Feedback, and Professional Learning Community (PLC) professional learning was a focus for all teaching 

staff. -Mrs B led the Tutor Learning Initiative (TLI) Literacy focus for identified students.  

-Two students in Year 6 engaged in the Numeracy High Ability Program. 

-Our Year 5s and 6s thoroughly enjoyed Camp Wyuna!  

-We were gratefully supported by Region staff and external Allied Health members to support our Disability Inclusion 

Profiles application processes. We have now been successful in being eligible for supportive funding for two of our 

students. We will complete a further four DIP processes in Term 3. Success with these processes ensures that our 

identified students have extra access to Aides and resources support to give them every opportunity to continue to thrive 

and to achieve their best! 

-We were successful with our Grant application for Energy Breakthrough funding support via the ACCIONA Wind Farm 

Small Grants process. 

-We were unsuccessful with our Grant application for AED – De-Fib set up funding support via the Hepburn Shire Small 

Grants process. We have a possible further avenue to pursue though so will keep you posted. 

-In the last two + weeks: P-6 Disco & Focus Day ‘Animals’, 5 /6 Camp, Student Semester 1 Reports home, School Photos 

and our School Captains attended the Parliamentary Convention at Parliament House in Melbourne. So proud of you!  

-The Early Learning Centre development process is underway. The Early Learning Centre planning stage is underway and 

the ELC will be built on our school’s site. It will be built facing Paddock Street. ELC pre construction and construction 

works will begin at the end of this year and the ELC will be open for business at the beginning of 2026! 

-Clunes Primary School has been active in providing considerations to the Shire for the Paddock Street housing 

development. 

Wow! What a term!  (and that is only some of it… ☺)  We practised our Values daily - We learn, We show respect, We are 

safe.   We will conduct our 3 Way Conferences (Parent Teacher Interviews) in Term 3 this year. Week 6 Thursday 22nd Aug. TBC 
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Baby News! 

 

 

We are absolutely thrilled to announce to the school community that Mrs & Mr Prebble expect the joyous 

arrival of a new baby in November 2024! We wish the Prebble family our sincerest congratulations! Mrs 

Prebble will consequently be taking maternity leave at the beginning of Term 4. Mrs Prebble informed the 

2/3P class earlier this week. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS 
Our Parents & Friends Group held an impromptu social gathering during the Term 2 Disco last Thursday 

night.  The evening was attended by a number of parents, enjoying a coffee and chat while the students 

danced the night away.  We hope to make this a regular occurrence, and will keep you advised through our 

many information channels, including the School Newsletter.  Another effective and quick way to find out 

what is going on at the School is through the Parents Messenger Group.  While this is NOT an official 

Clunes Primary School communication platform, it is a GREAT way for parents to connect and gather 

information in a fast and effective manner.  A number of parents are already using this platform, and 

everyone is welcome.  If you require further information, please contact Councilors Deb Bright or Ellen 

Moroney. 

Parents & Friends Group Meetings  

 TERM 3 

 

Meetings for the Parents & Friends Group 

will be held in the School Staffroom.  

Everyone is invited to come along to 

share ideas and work on upcoming 

fundraising events.  If you would rather 

just listen to what is going on, enjoy a 

cuppa and the company of other School 

parents, you are warmly welcome at 

attend. 

 

Friday 19 July – 8:45am 

Tuesday 6 August – 8.45am 

Monday 26 August – 9.15am 

Friday 20 September – 8.45am 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

Sunday 6 October – BIKES, BOARDS & BLADES 
Friday 18 October – BINGO 
 
More details will be available in the coming 
weeks. 

We welcome all ideas, questions, concerns or feedback 

concerning our School.  Please make contact with any one of our 

School Council representatives. 

 

Principal - Sonia Jardine  Rob Anderson 

President - Jo Henderson-Drife Jesse Clowes 

Deputy President - Deb Bright Jaqui Featherston 

Secretary - Jesse Parker Ellen Moroney 

Treasurer - Andy Campbell Malcolm Hull 

Ash Burke  Gill Jedwab 

Val McNeight   
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Lacey Duggan 

Clunes Primary School 1 Canterbury 

Street, Clunes 3370  

Dear Lacey, 

Thank you for your letter. Sacred Heart Mission is thrilled to hear that young people like you are interested in preventing 

poverty and disadvantage in our community. We are based in Melbourne, but there are lots of organisations around Victoria 

and Australia who are trying to fix poverty – it is a big problem that everyone should care about. 

 

Sacred Heart Mission works with people who are experiencing poverty, disadvantage and homelessness, sometimes for many 

years. Many people who come to us often sleep rough, which means they might sleep on the street or in their car. We believe 

everyone deserves a safe place to call home, and it is important to remember that poverty is not any one person’s fault. 

 

Unfortunately, when children and young people experience poverty, they are more likely to experience poverty as adults as well. 

This is very sad, but we can end poverty if we work together. Sacred Heart Mission provides a large range of services to adults in 

our community, including the Dining Hall, where we serve a hot breakfast and lunch every day, for people who don’t have 

enough food to eat. When they come to us, they can also talk to someone about what is going on for them. For example, they 

might be homeless or not able to pay their rent and we connect them to services to help with this. 

I have included a link to a video I thought you might like to watch, which tells you what it is like spending Christmas Day in the 

Dining Hall. Sometimes, Christmas can be a hard time of year for people who visit us, especially if they do not have any family, 

but we make sure everyone who visits us has a happy day for Christmas: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xxD4ApArv3U. If 

you would like to read more about us and what else we do, you can visit our website: www.sacredheartmission.org. 

 

Sacred Heart Mission believes it is important that people experiencing poverty have respect and dignity in their lives. For this to 

happen, everyone needs to have enough money to have somewhere safe to live, access to clean water, food, and social 

connections. It is the government’s job to look after people who are experiencing poverty and are disadvantaged. One way this 

happens is by providing money (we call this ‘income support’) for people who do not have a job, people with a disability and 

people who are elderly. 

 

Right now, the amount that people receive from the government is not enough to cover basic necessities, and this makes 

poverty even worse. Therefore, people need help from organisations like Sacred Heart Mission. If you would like to help us 

tell the government that they should fix this problem, you can sign up to the Raise the Rate Campaign – visit 

https://www.raisetherate.org.au/. 

 

As we are a charity, you can also do some fundraising for us if you like – we would be very grateful. Perhaps you could collect 

bottles and cans at home for the Victorian Container Deposit Scheme, and donate the money you receive to us? Have a look at 

this page for how to do this: https://www.sacredheartmission.org/get-involved/fundraise-for-us/victorian-container-deposit-

scheme/. 

 

Thank you again for your letter, Lacey. We always appreciate hearing from young people who want to make an impact in 

their community. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

 

Hang Vo, Chief Executive Officer (CEO) Sacred Heart Mission 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xxD4ApArv3U
http://www.sacredheartmission.org/
https://www.raisetherate.org.au/
https://www.sacredheartmission.org/get-involved/fundraise-for-us/victorian-container-deposit-scheme/
https://www.sacredheartmission.org/get-involved/fundraise-for-us/victorian-container-deposit-scheme/
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July   School   Holidays 

We still have some vacancies 
 

❖ 8.30am to 6pm (9.5hrs) in the MP Hall. 

❖ We are an approved childcare provider, so you can access your CCS discounts.  

❖ Preference is given to our regular ASC/Holiday Program users. 

❖ You must give 2 weeks’ notice if cancelling care, so you won’t be charged. 

❖ Don’t forget to pack, lunch, snacks, drink bottle and a warm jacket. 

❖ Care is charged out at your usual hourly rate x9.5hrs.  

❖ Excursions incur additional fees, see calendar. 

❖ Please check your allocated fortnightly hours.  I can help you find this out. 

❖ Happy for you to bring your bikes, scooters and any other toys or games you like. 

❖ On excursion days, please don’t pack food that will need to be heated. 

❖ Please text or call Liz 0429 453808 or Jayde 0429 092808  or  Drop over and see us in the hall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some of the activities we will be doing are;  Art & Craft, Games, Baking, Science, Fort Building, Treasure 

Hunts, Mosaics, Kite Making, T-Shirt Decorating, DVD’s,  Movies, Bikes and Scooters, Science, Sewing, 

Rice Heat Packs, Walks down the street.   If you have any other ideas, just ask and we’ll see what we can 

do. 

After School Care  

A few vacancies in ASC have become available. 
Family situations change all the time, so come over and add your child to the waitlist.   

 

Our ASC 2025 list has started, we have several families already added to this list. 

 

Liz  0429 453808     elizabethgarth@outlook.com 

Jayde  0429 092808  jayde.garth@outlook.com 

 

Monday 1st Tuesday 2nd Wednesday 3rd Thursday 4th Friday 5th 
Excursion fee $15 Excursion fee $20 Excursion fee $15 Excursion fee $15 Excursion fee $ 

Ten Pin Bowling & 

Vic Park 

       

Extreme Bounce &  

Vic Park 

   

Boomerang Ranch 

Horse Riding 

     

Movies & 

Station Playground  

  

Staying in Clunes, 

doing all the 

things listed 

below, plus much, 

much more. 

Monday 8th Tuesday 9th Wednesday 10th Thursday 11th Friday 12th 

Staying in Clunes, 

doing all the 

things listed 

below, plus much, 

much more. 

Staying in Clunes, 

doing all the 

things listed 

below, plus much, 

much more. 

Staying in Clunes, 

doing all the 

things listed 

below, plus much, 

much more. 

Staying in Clunes, 

doing all the 

things listed 

below, plus much, 

much more. 

Staying in Clunes, 

doing all the 

things listed 

below, plus much, 

much more. 
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Flu Vaccinations 
Clunes Pharmacy 

 

 

 

It’s nearly flu season and Clunes Pharmacy is now taking bookings for flu 

vaccinations. 

We can vaccinate (nearly) the whole family, with those aged 5 years and over 

able to be vaccinated with our Pharmacist Immuniser, and we have after school 

appointment times available. 

Bookings can be made at www.healthengine.com.au or by calling the pharmacy 

on 5345 3355 

We have a special price for Clunes Primary School families ($19.95) so be sure 

to mention where you are from when you come to your appointment.  If you, or a 

member of your family, would normally receive a free vaccination from your 

GP, please ask our pharmacist if you may be eligible for this in store also. 
 

 
Foundation (Prep) Enrolment 2025 

 

 

Enrolments forms are now available for families looking to enrol at Clunes 

Primary School in 2025. 

 

If you or anyone you know require an enrolment form please see Jesse in the 

office or find the forms on our school website www.clunesps.vic.edu.au or 

located in the “School Documents” tile in Sentral. 

 

  

http://www.healthengine.com.au/
http://www.clunesps.vic.edu.au/


Term 3: Student/ Parent/ Teacher – 3 Way Conferences- Date TBC  
Term 3: Lacey D- Student Principal for a Day. Date TBC 
Term 3: School Performance Review – 30th & 31st July (forums of students, parents & staff as a key component of this process) 
Term 3: Working Bee – 8.30 – 11am  Date TBC Helping for even a short time would be appreciated! 

 

W
EE

K
1

  Mon 15-Jul 
FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 😊         Celebrating NAIDOC Week this week 
TERM 2 begins Monday 15th July Prep Enrolment forms for 2025 available from the Office or on Sentral 

Tue 16-Jul Walk to School postponed until further notice (warmer, dry weather) 

Wed 17-Jul School Council Meeting 7pm 

Thurs 18-Jul Newsletter-  (Newsletters home each fortnight, sent via email & placed on the school’s website)    

Fri 19- Jul  
B    

 Mon 22-Jul Disability Inclusion training for 2 staff members 

W
EE

K
 2

 

Tue 23-Jul School Performance Review- Pre- meeting 

Wed 24-Jul  

Thu 25-Jul DIP process for 1 student 

Fri  26-Jul 
Prep 2025 Enrolment Forms due today                    
National Schools Tree Day 

      

W
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 Mon 29-Jul South -Western Victoria Principals Conference 

Tues 30-Jul School Performance Review- Day 1 

 31-Jul School Performance Review- Day 2 

Thu 1-Aug African Beats incursion (MP Hall) 

 Fri 2-Aug  

 Sun  4- Aug Children’s Day 
      

W
EE

K
 4

 Mon 5-Aug  

Tues 6-Aug Student Support Group meetings begin today * changed from usual Week 3 

Wed 7-Aug Student Support Group meetings continue         Staff- The Resilience Project after school professional learning 

Thu 8-Aug Junior School Council Meeting 1.10pm 

 Fri 9-Aug  
  

   

W
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Mon 12-Aug  

Tue 13-Aug Student Support Group meetings 

Wed 14-Aug School Council Meeting 7pm 

 Thurs  15-Aug  

 Fri  16-Aug Hepburn Shire – Words in Winter – pieces collected 
      

W
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B
o

o
k 

W
e

e
k Mon 19-Aug  

Tue 20-Aug  

Wed 21-Aug  

Thu 22-Aug Proposed 3 Way Conferences TBC 

 Fri 23-Aug Book Week – dress up parade 8.45am followed by Focus Day. Theme in 2024 “Reading is Magic”. 
      

W
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 Mon 26-Aug  

Tues 27-Aug  

Wed 28-Aug  

Thu 29-Aug Junior School Council Meeting 1.10pm 

 Fri 30-Aug  
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 Mon 2-Sep  

Tues 3-Sep  

Wed 4-Sep  

Thurs 5-Sep  

Fri  6-Sep Clunes PS competing in Sth. Street Choir competition- Ballarat 
      

 Mon 9-Sep Log Cabin Camp- Creswick Years 3 & 4  9th-11th Sept    

W
EE

K
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 Tue 10-Sep 3 4 Camp 

Wed 11-Sep 3 4 Camp                                                      School Council Meeting 

Thu 12-Sep Division Athletics                  School Disco- JSC to confirm theme  

Fri 13-Sep Anniversary UN Declaration of Rights for Indigenous Peoples 
 

   

W
EE

K
 1

0 

Mon 16-Sep  

Tues 17-Sep Senior School Winter Sports- TBC 

Wed 18-Sep  

Thurs 19-Sep  

Fri  20-Sep 

Last day of Term 3 – 8.45am Footy Parade. 2.30pm finish (AFL Footy/ Sports/ casual dress day. Each last day 
of Term is casual dress). Optional- Bring a coin to create AFL coin lines. (longest line & biggest $ amount)       
$ to be directly donated to a JSC determined charity. 

      

      Term 1 Cal Term 3 - Draft #1 Thursday 18th July 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photos taken at the 

Term 2 Focus Day- 

Theme “Animals” 


